SADIQ GHALIA, LL» (LonDON)
ADVOCATE

P. ©O. BOX 90019 AMBALAL HOUSE
TELEPHONE 25554 MOMBABA

11th July 1983

The Officer-in-Charge,

Visa Section,

Immigration Department of
the United States of America,
Mombasa

Dear Sir,

I am writing to support the application for a visa and stay in
the United States of America by Bhagwaan Shree Rajneesh.

I am not his saniyasi - disciple.

I am a trained lawyer and have practised in Mombasa for more tham

25 years. In this wonderful town I have lived among peoples of all
relegions.

Three years ago I discovered the writings of Bhagwaan Shree Rajneesh.
I have studied his books. His teachings have made my life more

meaningful, more tolerant, more tranquil and more beautiful.

This great teacher is an asset to any country.

Yours faithfully,

EXHIBIT "A-2165"



